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On behalf of the BES staff, thank you to our Board of Education for 

the delicious lunch from Papa Vino’s.  Your kindness is much 

appreciated. 

 

 The first grade holiday concert was performed on December 4.  Mrs. Lustila and the 
students entertained with singing, dancing and acting.  The Performing Arts Center was 
filled with families.  
 

 Classroom teachers and Title 1 staff will be conducting the Aims Web English Language 
Arts and math benchmark testing beginning January 13, 2025.   Individual student 
scores will be analyzed during January data meetings.  Teachers and Title 1 staff will 
look at each student’s scores and analyze student growth.  They will then decide if each 
student is in the best WIN intervention or enrichment group.   
 

 

 Holiday Meals sponsored by Bridgman Cares will be handed out the week of December 
16, 2024.  There are fifty-five meals being distributed to BPS families. Toys and gifts will 
also be distributed to over 75 BPS students.  Most of the toys are donated by Toys for 
Tots. 

 

 The third annual Cookies and Caroling will take place on December 16, 2024.  Liz Roth 
will be making cookies for each child to decorate.  This year all of the students will go to 
the gym to decorate their cookie before enjoying them with milk. Caitlyn Lustila will be 
leading the students in holiday songs.  This day is sponsored and organized by the Bee 
Keepers. 



 

 

  


